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COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT
THURSDAY September 25, 2014
2:00 P.M. – 3:00 P.M.
MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order at 2:16 pm


	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Reva Iman, Joyce Johnson, Pamela Sabella 
Members Absent: Brandi Geoit, Andrew Maldonado, Charles Keay 
Guests Present: None
Grantee Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Councils Staff Present: Ashley Richards


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	No changes were made to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES
	The minutes from June 19, July 24, Aug 28 were all reviewed and approved as written. M:Johnson S:Iman 


	ELECTION OF CHAIR AND CO-CHAIR
	The current chair and co-chair we nominated by the committee as a whole to remain in their positions. The motion passed by acclamation

	MEETING DAY, TIME, LOCATION
	The committee opted to continue to meet on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 2:00pm at the Hillsborough County Health Department. The motion passed by acclamation

	COMMITTEE WORK PLAN
	No changes were made to the work plan. The current work plan was accepted and adopted for the upcoming year. The motion passed by acclamation.

	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Pamela Sabella gave the Care Council report for the meeting held on September 3, 2014.  
Aubrey Arnold reported that a draft of the Part A grant application has been completed and the final application should be submitted before the 9/19 due date. This year the Grantee’s office is asking for a 5% increase, which would make the award amount approximately $10.4 million. Aubrey thanked Ashely Richards and Lisa Nugent for their hard work. 

The Request for Applications process is going on. The deadline for proposals was last week. Applications were received for all categories, except one, and are being reviewed by review teams. Scoring will take place on September 9th and awards will be announced later that day. 

Aubrey discussed a recent meeting held in Orlando of statewide Ryan White representatives and ADAP. A second meeting is anticipated in October to continue coordination for Parts A and B and wrap around with ADAP and Affordable Care Act plans. 

Aubrey and Lisa filmed a video on the Ryan White program for the county’s department spotlight series. The 30 minute video will air on Hillsborough County’s government station, the Tampa Bay Community Network, and will be posted on YouTube once it is finalized. An expected release date has not been set.

Demarcus Holden announced that the Lead Agency has been working on contract monitoring. They are planning to extend contracts with providers to be in line with the RW fiscal year. A Request for Applications (RFA) is expected to be awarded in December. The RFA will be for medical case management and non-medical case management for approximately $850,000. These are not new monies and contracts will begin on April 1, 2015. Members asked questions about the application process, scoring team, and differences from last RFP process. Demarcus indicated that they will be putting together the scoring team and members do not need to be DOH employees. The Lead Agency will update the RPARC at their next meeting. 

Demarcus discussed National Testing Day events and announced that all contracts and budgets have been prepared for the new year. 

Lisa Nugent announced that staff has been working on the Part A Annual Update for HRSA and the Part A grant. Ashley will be attending the United States Conference on AIDS (USCA) along with Nolan in October and will report back pertinent information. 

Members were reminded that during September all committees will be working on their work plans, discussing meeting day/time, and electing committee chairs and co-chairs (as needed). 

Lisa and Ashley reminded the committee that they can be reached with questions or concerns. 

Membership committee brought forth motions for one membership removal, two new voting memberships and two voting member renewals. All motions were passed by acclimation. 



	COMMUNITY INPUT/CONCERNS
	Transportation remains an issue when talking about getting clients to events focused on clients. Options other than the bus may need to be explored in order to meet the transportation needs of clients in the area. This may include taxi vouchers or ride sharing services such as Lyft and Uber. 
There was previously an issue with Clear Health Alliance having limited choice to get prescriptions filled. This was caused by a glitch in their computer system which is now fixed. CHA claimed to have no knowledge of the glitch at the time and were still referring clients to pharmacies with issues causing difficulties for the clients. 

There were also some issues with referrals. HMO lists are not always accurate and up to date. 
Medicaid clients are dis-enrolled from their selected plans involuntarily. 

Patients have to be their own advocate to ensure that they communicate with their case manager and health care provider. 

Limited access to dental services at the Health Department

Health Department set-up breeds stigma and causes clients to not seek care there. 



	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	AHF/Bristol Meyers is sponsoring a Women’s Group Oct 15th

	ADJOURNMENT
	With no further business to come before the committee the meeting was adjourned at 3:18 pm. 
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